


Mountain Air Drive Extension: Initial Scoping Comments for 
discussion/action – 11/11/21 Rabbit Creek Community Council Meeting

Rabbit Creek Community Council (RCCC) members and neighbors attended the project consultant’s on-line open house and scoping meeting for the Mountain Air Drive Extension project on October 25th. A voter-approved bond is funding Alaska Department. of Transportation and Public Facilities (ADOTPF) project environmental and design studies through 2022. Project webpage: https://mountainairdrive.com/   
[bookmark: _GoBack](Project Overview and Map on next page.)

The Land Use and Transportation Committee recommends that RCCC submit the following comments to ADOTPF reflecting our common concerns and ideas.  This does not preclude submitting comments at any future time: however, comments submitted early in the process may have the best influence.
 
Bear Valley School access.  Ensure a multi-modal design that meets ASD Safe Walk to School routes for as many households as possible.

Bear Valley to Golden View walking route.  RCCC is exploring and promoting a non-motorized corridor to connect east-west from Golden View Middle School to Bear Valley School and Section 36 Park.  The Mountain Air Drive design should include sections of this corridor. The concept envisioned by the neighborhood is an off-the-road pathway in a natural setting to the greatest extent possible.

Design speed is a concern.  Mountain Air Drive extension will pass through a school zone, and possibly along the edge of the school playground or Section 36 Park. In addition, this is a semi-rural neighborhood. Ensure that the road design balances vehicle speed with safety and noise. Mountain Air Drive Extension should not inflict high noise and light pollution on the neighborhood, nor on the school or parkland.

Include improvements to the intersection at Rabbit Creek Road.

Consider the spur connection to Bear Valley.  This is needed now, for fire safety.  It is likely to become a preferred egress/exit to Bear Valley for many Bear Valley households.  The combined traffic from Bear Valley as well as from the subdivisions east of Golden View Drive is further reason to address the intersection at Rabbit Creek Road.

Establish a wider multi-use path on one side of the road, and a narrower, possibly unpaved, path on the other side.  A wide path allows safe two-way multi-modal use.  A narrow path on the other side allows users to reach safe crossing points, and also provides a choice of trail surface.  This model was used along Elmore Road between Huffman and DeArmoun Road.

Safe crossings for children. Regardless of the alignment of paths, children need safe places to cross the road.  At crossing points, s moderation of vehicle speeds is a paramount concern. 


Project Overview and Background
The Mountain Air Drive Extension Project will extend Mountain Air Drive from Rabbit Creek Road to 162nd Avenue. The project may include drainage improvements, right-of-way acquisitions, utilities, a water crossing at Little Rabbit Creek with possible bridgework, Americans with Disabilities Act improvements, roadside hardware, and intersection improvements at Rabbit Creek Road.
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